10.4.1 - Attachment 7

From: info@rtra.asn.au

Sent: Tuesday, 8 October 2024 9:10 AM

To: Leah Berkrey

Cc: 'O Reilly, Sean

Subject: RE: Shire of SJ Council Update - Letter of support for Manjimup to Perth Supertrail
Attachments: DRAFT Grant Agreement-Recreational Trailbike Riders Association of WA-2022-23 Trails

Planning - CF-GR-06-00001042_Key Results Schedule.pdf

Hi SJ and Leah et al,

One thing we spoke about at our presentation was the proposed Manjimup Trailbike Hub to Perth Metro Trailbike
Supertrail proposal (Manoorloo).

This will be from Manjimup Trailbike Hub to Perth metro along the lines of the Munda Biddi, the Bibbulmun or the
Mundal Track (WA4wd) in WA, or further afield the Back Country Discovery routes in the US, or Trans European
Trail.

Need somewhere with toilets and coffee so in the short term were looking at “By the Brook” as a temporary
measure, however ldeally we would like to end it at Jarrahdale, once it is built and available at the proposed Trails
centre. Pending the route it is expected this will add at least 20km of Trails to the Jarrahdale Trail town
aspiration. This proposal is for road registered bikes along existing open public roads and transport trails for over
16’s, with all bikes being road licensed, registered and insured.

As part of our funding agreement we need to reach out to the relevant stakeholders and as such had discussions
with Shire of SJ on how we might go about facilitating this.

Please find attached the grant objectives, In discussion a letter of support was discussed amongst the elected
members, with a view that would be a win win and bring tourism and economic development to the Jarrahdale Trail
Town concept and Shire.

We would welcome any inputs SJ may have on routes or any other considerations such as mining etc

Is this proposal amenable to the Shire of SJ and if so can we please get a letter of support?

Happy to help where we can, please reach out should you have any further questions or queries.

Regards

Don Martin

Recreational Traithike Riders® Association

Ordinary Council Meeting - 18 November 2024





